Personnel Services

· Service review and restructure – there were some concerns about the impact on the service provision.

In a period of fundamental change such as we are now experiencing, existing methods of service delivery must be examined. Organisational arrangements, which have served us well in the past, must be reviewed. Following discussions with all Service Directors, it is proposed to revise the current organisation structure and make adjustments to both outstationed and centrally based services. 

In conjunction with Elected Members’ requests and Service Directors’ views, there are two key factors to consider i.e.

· Need to achieve budget savings for both 2000/1 and 2001/2 and 

· The need to take account of proposals to reduce SLA’s and to introduce delegated budgets for support services.

In order to meet these two requirements it is proposed to delete a number of vacant posts and to “pool” our professional resources both outstationed and centrally based services so that they can be deployed to maximum effect across the authority. 

The proposed changes will provide for a clear separation between operational and strategic support to Directorates and the Corporate customer.

The proposed changes are both important and timely, if the Council is to retain a clear and coherent capacity to maintain good personnel practice and meet its legal obligations as one employer.  The new arrangements will provide a more flexible and adaptable structure that is better able to respond to future requirements as they arise.

Most of all the proposals will ensure that the Personnel function retains its “Fitness for purpose” and continues to serve the strategic needs of the Authority corporately as well as the operational needs of the Service Directorates. 

